
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE     
July 14, 2022    

 
26TH JUDICIAL DISTRICT (MECKLENBURG COUNTY) ANNOUNCES COURT 

CLOSURES DUE TO THE PRESENCE OF GAS ODOR PERMEATING THE 
MECKLENBURG COUNTY COURTHOUSE 

 
 

Due to the presence of a gas odor permeating the Mecklenburg County Courthouse building, all 
sessions of district and superior court in the 26th Judicial District are cancelled for the afternoon 
session on Thursday, July 14, 2022, and will be rescheduled.  Please see the attached Administrative 
Order 22 R 117 for more information. 
 
The Mecklenburg County Clerk of Superior Court’s Office will have an alternate site for filings and 
payments only available at the Magistrate's Office located at 801 East Fourth Street, Charlotte, North 
Carolina 28202 until 5:00PM.  
    
You can check our Website at www.NCcourts.gov for updates or call the Mecklenburg County 
Courthouse Emergency Information line at 704-686-0289. 
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